
 
Wednesday 13th May 2020 

 
 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 
 
Re: planned re-opening of Harrington Hill to more pupils in June 2020 
 
We know you will have seen in the news that schools may re-open on 1st June 
2020 to nursery, reception, year 1 and year 6 pupils if the government thinks it is 
safe to do so by then. 
 
We have received the government’s guidance and we are waiting for further 
advice which will hopefully help us create detailed plans for the school’s phased 
re-opening. We will share these plans with you as soon as possible. 
 
It is a very unsettling time for everyone, but we would like to reassure you that 
the school is doing everything to make sure we are ready to receive these year 
groups if it is safe for the children and staff to re-open in the coming weeks. 
 
We will keep you updated with our preparations for making sure the school is as 
safe as possible, so you can make a decision as to whether you want your child to 
return to school. In the meantime, the school is still open only for vulnerable 
pupils and the children of essential workers.  
 
We would like to thank you for your continuous support in helping your child 
learn from home. We will need to keep going with this for a while yet, so please 
do continue to do what you can. It has been wonderful to hear of the work that 
has been carried out by your child/children during this time.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact us via email: 
admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Rebecca Kennedy 
 
Acting Headteacher 
 

mailto:admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

